Board of Commissioners of Candler County Executive Session June 5, 2017 7:35 p.m.

The Board of Commissioners of Candler County entered into an executive session at the regular monthly meeting held on Monday, June 5, 2017, at 7:45 p.m. to discuss personnel and land acquisition.

Present for the executive session were Chairman Glyn Thrift, Vice-Chairman Brad Jones, Commissioners Donny Wells, David Robinson and Wayne Culbertson, Doug Eaves, County Administrator, Maranda K. Lank, County Clerk, and Kendall Gross, County Attorney.

Chairman Thrift reported the right of way for the Saint Matthews Church Road TSPLOST project would include acquiring enough land to accommodate two 90 degree angles that are currently 45 degree angels that are not in compliance with Department of Transportation standards. The Board then discussed how to address the situation. No action taken at this time. Will revisit during the July 10, 2017 Regular Meeting.

After the discussion of personnel, Vice-Chairman Jones made the motion to adjourn the executive session and resume with the regular business meeting. Chairman Thrift seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Maranda K. Lank, Clerk

Chairman Glyn Thrift